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The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc.

Executive Board Meeting

February 28th, 2018
6:00 p.m.

MINUTES

In Attendance:
Syed Hussain, President




Deanne Lawrence, Vice President 



Richard Burt, Secretary




Cameron Toper, Treasurer



Michael Comperatore, Director
Chris Weiland, Vision Management
Absent:

None
Homeowners Present:
None
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President, Syed Hussain, at 6:05 p.m.
Homeowner Comment:


-Richard Burt made a comment of the construction that is underway for the new development off of Brown Rd. Richard asked if the Board knew of the new development. Syed Hussain attended the Wetlands and Zoning meetings held at the town hall during mid-late 2017. Syed assured the Board that there would be no interference nor negative impact on the CSF.


-Several Board members made mention of the recent criminal activity in our neighborhood. 
Minutes: A motion was made to approve the minutes of the January 24th, 2018 meeting as presented by Syed Hussain, seconded by Cameron Toper and passed unanimously.
Financial Report:


-Cameron Toper, Treasurer, reviewed the Commons financials. Cameron prepared a handout with detailed information that was distributed to the Board for review:

-We currently have two accounts that are in arrears. One is in collection and the other have overdue payments.


-Our operating cash balance is $15,487.00 with a reserve balance of $114,724.00. We have not needed to touch the emergency fund yet. The balance remains at $5,000.00


-Our expenditures for the month of January total $1,913.42 This does not include values for water, electricity, or grounds keeping (maintenance). Maintenance is fixed at $3,089 per month for the year, assuming the other two line items come in around the budgeted amount, we are looking at a total expense of $5,486.00 leading to a surplus of $564.00 for the month.
Manager’s Report:


-Chris Weiland, Property Manager, provided an update on a few items.

-Snow Plowing by Russo resulted in damage to curbs throughout the Commons, Specifically to 22 Quail Run, Aija Zigmunds, who reported damage to the curb in front of her house.


-An Eversource light pole in front of 35 Spice Bush was hit and bent over in December by a Russo plow truck. Russo did not get in contact with Eversource. Vision created a work order with Eversource to fix the bent pole. ETA is undetermined at this time.


-Steve Hintz has completed the 2017 tax return for $300.00 as quoted last year. Vision will be filing the taxes once we receive the report from Steve Hintz.


-Our CSF website domain has been renewed w/ GoDaddy for 12 months.

-Last July the Board received a quote from a contractor, Leafing Out, to remove four trees. Leafing Out quoted removing the dead/dying Austrian Pines near Spring Hill for a total of $425.40 This work was budgeted for in our current year’s budget. The Board unanimously approved the work to be performed by Leafing Out for the amount of no more than $850.00 as placed into motion by Syed Hussain and seconded by Michael Comperatore.

-The Board received correspondence that there were boxes in the driveway of 16 Quail Run as of February 15th. Vision contacted the homeowner directly. The homeowner stated they would remove the boxes by February 23rd.
Service Requests:


-Vision has opened a work order with Eversource to fix/replace the light pole outside of 25 Spice Bush.
Correspondence Report


-As mentioned in the Manager’s report, 22 Quail Run homeowner Aija Zigmunds contacted Vision regarding her curb being taken up by Russo.
-A noise complaint was received for 16 Quail Run. Vision will be following up.
Committee Reports


Beautification – Chris Weiland recommended that the committee review a report of a blueprint left behind by former Beautification Committee member Penny Jackson. Penny provided detailed instructions and items that will require attention for the reminder of the Committee to work on.

Welcome – Paula Casey welcomed our new residents on Arrowwood. Lesia Comperatore welcomed our new residents on Spring Hill.

Covenant – None to report at this time.
Old Business:


-Board of Directors Goals and Priorities for 2018. Syed Hussain opened the discussion by stating the importance of having clear objectives for the year. A brief discussion was held in regards to a few examples of goals/priorities. Some of the goals Syed shared were to solicit bids for new landscaping contractor and an idea of a new community forum which will help the Board stay committed to providing transparency and open dialogue with the community. To allow for additional time in preparing and gathering ideas, Syed asked that the Board put some thought into coming up with what Board members felt were important goals and priorities to focus on for 2018. Syed asked all Board members to come prepared with their ideas at our March meeting for review.

-Director Responsibilities/Expectations. Syed Hussain distributed a document that entailed what each Board of Director’s responsibilities are and what is to be expected of them. Syed stressed the important of keeping open and frequent lines of communication between all Board members, Homeowners, and Vision. Syed further mentioned that deliverables should be delivered within a timely fashion and that Board members should review meeting minutes in detail to ensure for accuracy and content.


-Committee Member Confirmation. Syed Hussain asked that we reach out to each of our Committee members to confirm their roles within our Committees. It would be helpful for our new Board to know who is serving on which Committee and in what capacity. Syed further mentioned for the Board to consider how they would like reports delivered by Committees. This could be a monthly report or on an as needed basis. Deanne Lawrence agreed to reach out to committee members for confirmations and will provide an update at the next meeting.

-2018 Meeting Dates. The Board has decided on not holding meeting in the month of August. The Annual Meeting has been set for a date of Nov. 28th with the subsequent transitional meeting on Dec. 6th. Annual meeting and subsequent dates are tentative based on availability of the Bloomfield PD. The Board will decide which other month to take off during the year and will finalize dates at our next meeting.


-Web & Gmail Admin Updates. Michael Comperatore provided an update on our website administration. Homeowners Lisa Terlecky & MaryAnn Schuppe have been appoint to manage the CSF website under the direction of Michael Comperatore. Michael previously provided the Board with updated login credentials.
New Business:

-Spring Newsletter. Syed Hussain prepared a draft of the Spring Newsletter for review by the Board. Syed asked whether the new Board would like to continue with Newsletters or not. The Board unanimously agreed that newsletters would be a good initiative to continue.

-Recent Criminal Activity. The CSF had recently experienced two different criminal events during early morning hours of February 6th. One residence reported that two of their vehicles were broken into with nothing taken. Another resident reported that their car was stolen but later found. Syed Hussain contacted the police department during the early morning hours to report the activity to the Bloomfield PD and to also ask that patrol cars come out to the neighborhood to make sure the culprits(s) left the neighborhood. An alert was posted later that day on our CSF website. The Board will also be including an alert and safety tips in the spring Newsletter.

-CSF Annual Picnic. A discussion was held in regards to holding a community picnic at the park off of Deerfield during the summer time. The Board was in agreement that this would be a great event for the community. Details, date, and planning will be discussed during the late spring months.

-N. Ryefield Hollow Aesthetic Appeal. Tabled for our next meeting as time was running out.


-Beautification Committee Volunteers. Tabled for our next meeting as time was running out.

Next Meeting – The next Board of Directors meeting will take place on March 28th 6:00 p.m. at the Bloomfield PD community room.
Homeowner Comment Period 2:  None – no homeowners present.
Executive Session:  The meeting adjourned to Executive Session at 7:57 p.m. and returned at 8:05 p.m.
The meeting was adjourned with a motion made by Cameron Toper, seconded by Michael Comperatore, and passed unanimously at 8:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Richard Burt
Secretary



